
LECTURES AND EXCURSIONS 

On Saturday, August 7th, our "outing took the form of a 
herbarium afternoon at the Museum organised by the Museum Botanist, 
Mr. Cooper. Herbarium specimens were on display in the library and 
the librarian, Miss Evans, kindly exhibited collections of books 
dealing with matters botanical and horticultural. After viewing the 
displays, members were fortunate in having an illustrated lecture by 
Mr. Jollie on the Kew Herbarium. Mr. Jollie, who was himself trained 
at Kew, was able to give us a precise account of this world famous 
herbarium (which at present numbers material of over two million 
species) and following his talk was able to answer questions fired by 
interested members on problems concerned with the care and arrangement 
of this colossal collection. Mr. Jollie received a hearty vote of 
thanks, and then Mr. Cooper took members down and showed them the 
Museum Herbarium. This includes the famous Cheeseman Herbarium, and 
also many other important collections of foreign plants both intro-
duced and from overseas. The Museum kindly provided us with afternoon 
tea, and from every point of view our afternoon was voted a great 
success. 

• 

During the excursions held on July 17th and August 28th the 
accent was on horticulture. 

The first visit was to Mr. N. Spencer s beautiful garden on 
Remuera Road. The garden is notable for its many species of rare and 
beautiful trees and shrubs. It was not, as Mr. Spencer remarked, the 
best flowering season of the year, but even so there was much to 
delight. The numerous species of wattle were in flower, Acacia 
polylyriaefolia with its lovely silvery podalyria-like leaves being 
particularly attractive, with the unusual Garrya elliptica showing 
its twelve inch long tresses to advantage in July. Of considerable 
interest was the collection of small conifers, noteworthy among which 
was the Japanese parasol pine (Sciadopitys verticillata) so common 
round Japanese temples,with its queer fused needles. Unfortunately, 
this fascinating pine is very slow growing. A beautiful shrubby 
variety of the Chinese juniper (Juniperus chinensis var aurea) showed 
rich and varied colouring. Beautiful roses, climbers and various 
specimen trees trained to a weeping habit were also a feature of the 
garden, which in addition provided a water garden, a small cactus 
garden and also a fine collection of flowers. The members concluded 
the afternoon by admiring the garden from the sun porch to the 
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